Troop Committee Meeting Minutes
Boy Scout Troop 312
February 4, 2019
Members in attendance: Mr. Heron, Troop Committee Chair; Mr. Shelton, Scoutmaster; Ms. Lyon, Treasurer; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. McGregor, Webmaster/Adventure Guide; Mr. Law, Advancements; Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities; Mr. Norris, Eagle Coordinator; Mr. Clamp; Mr. S. Lee; Ms. Martin, Popcorn Chair; Mr. Petruzzi, Reese P., SPL
Meeting was called to order at 7:00.
Parker H., Eagle Presentation
· Parker proposes to build sidewalk/pathway from Belfair to River Springs and install a french drain to alleviate flooding and mud.
· Project includes removing existing bushes and replacing them with smaller bushes that are easier to maintain.
· Parker’s grandfather has an equipment rental operation and will likely provide any heavy machinery needed for the project.
· The budget is approximately $900. Parker will attempt to raise the money before asking River Springs for a contribution. 
· Ms. McGregor made a motion to approve the project. Mr. McGregor seconded. Motion was approved.
Arthur B., Eagle Presentation
· Arthur proposes building 10+ shelters for Pawmetto Lifeline’s feral cat trap/neuter/release program and 20+ beds for cats who are up for adoption.
· Arthur volunteered with the organization for his Citizenship in the Community badge, which is awesome.
· The project cost is approximately $700 for materials. While he is considering a Go Fund Me for fundraising, the committee prefers that scouts actually raise funds. There were several ideas:
· Email blast from Pawmetto Lifeline
· Presentation to Pawmetto Lifeline’s board
· Appeal in Pawmetto Lifeline’s newsletter
· Posting at Pawmetto Lifeline
· Ms. Martin made a motion to approve the project. Mr. Bebber seconded. Motion was approved.
Ms. McGregor, Secretary
· Mr. Shelton made a motion, seconded by Mr. Norris, to approve January’s minutes. Motion passed.
Mr. Heron, Committee Chair
· Troop elections will be held tomorrow.
· The church has requested help with some projects. Mr. Heron will send out an email asking that scouts who can, arrive early. Perhaps the work will be completed before the meeting start time.
· Scouting For Food and Gavin F.’s Eagle Court of Honor are next weekend.
Reese P., SPL
· The Pisgah campout was rainy, and several tents flooded. There were 18 people there.
· 14 people helped with Scouting for Food bag delivery.
· 18 people attended Scout Sunday, which is an improvement relative to other years.
Ms. Lyon, Treasurer’s Report
· Has collected $1265 for Sea Base. 
· Has collected $5900 for Grand Canyon.
Mr. Shelton, Scoutmaster
· Only 10-12 scouts initially signed up for summer camp. There is still time to sign up. Cost is about $330 per scout.
Mr. Norris, Eagle Coordinator
· Mr. Norris is managing the transition to Scoutbook software.
· Ari V.D.’s project is finished. He will be invited back to tell the committee about his project.
· Aiden J.is starting his project. He has just over four months until his 18th birthday.
· Tyler C. is making progress on his project. It was recommended to Mr. Norris to remind Tyler that he needs to be active in the troop (show up for meetings).
· David. R. is “on deck”.
Mr. Petruzzi, Merit Badge University
· Merit Badge University is March 9. Ten of our scouts have signed up. Mr. Petruzzi has paid the deposit and will be reimbursed.
· A few new classes have been added. 
· Scouts should pay Ms. Lyon. Mr. Petruzzi will give a list to Mr. Clamp for assistance with collection.
· University of Scouting is available for adults on that same day.
Mr. Shelton, Scoutmaster
· Training for new leadership is scheduled for March 2.
· Only one scout has expressed interest in the position of SPL. Anyone interested should see Mr. Shelton at 6:30 before the meeting tomorrow.
· Our troop name has changed to “Scout BSA 312.” The troop is not affiliated with the girls’ unit.
Roundtable
· Mr. Heron reached out to Mr. Ostergaard about the troop’s Facebook page. Mr. Shelton will speak with Mr. Ostergaard, and ask him not to put information about troop 91 on the troop 312 page. It is confusing to parents.
· We currently have five administrators on our Facebook page (Heron, McGregor, Norris, Clamp and Ostergard). Mr. Clamp is willing to relinquish his role as an administrator. When scouts are referenced on Facebook, their first names and the first letter of their last names will be used.
· Mr. Norris mentioned that 2020 is the troop’s 30th anniversary. Do we want to do another gathering in celebration? Would the Jordans be willing to organize again?
· Ms. Martin asked if the online popcorn sale money has been deposited. We do not have that information at present.
Meeting adjourned, 8:45.
Submitted by Angela McGregor
Outdoor Activities
	Date
	Event
	Coordinator

	December 15
	Troop Merit Badge Day
	Clamp

	December 25
	No troop meeting
	

	January 1, 2019
	No troop meeting
	

	January 18-20
	Pisgah National Forest campout
	Lee

	February 2
	Scouting for Food bag distribution
	Heron

	February 9
	Scouting for Food collection
	Heron

	February 15-17
	Camp; McCrady
	Fultz

	February 26
	Court of Honor
	Law/Lyon

	March 
	University of South Carolina Merit Badge University
	

	March
	OA Spring Ordeal
	

	March 22-24
	Prosperity to Peak Campout (backpack)
	Norris

	April 
	OA Dixie Fellowship
	

	April
	Mandatory Gun Safety Training for Mid-Carolina Gun Club Campout
	Hunton

	April 26-28
	Mid-Carolina Gun Club Campout car camp) 
	Hunton/Bebber

	May 17-19
	Edisto Beach State Park (car camp)
	

	May
	OA Spring Fellowship
	

	May
	Court of Honor
	

	June
	Grubbie Campout
	

	June 14-23
	Grand Canyon/Arches
	McGregor

	June 21-23
	White Oak Campout
	Cathcart will reserve/schedule

	July 13-20
	Camp Rainey Mountain Summer Camp
	

	July 16
	No troop meeting
	

	July
	Troop Elections
	Shelton

	August
	OA Summer Fellowship
	

	August
	Court of Honor
	Law/Lyon

	August 16-18
	Shelton Farm Campout and ILST
	Shelton

	September
	Webelos Woods, Camp Barstow
	


